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Alleluia! Christ is Risen!  He has Risen, Indeed!  

Alleluia! 

    Hasn’t Easter already come and gone?  The answer 

is “yes and no.”  Yes, we gathered on April 17th to hear 

the story once more that God raised his Son, Jesus 

Christ, up from death to life eternal. But Easter is 

always more than just one Sunday out of the year. 

Easter is a church season that lasts for 7 Sundays. This 

means, in part, the readings for the weeks of Easter all 

talk about the resurrection of Christ our Lord. The 

proclamation of the empty tomb has been the greatest 

story ever told. The Resurrection of Jesus Christ is the 

foundation of the Christian church. 

    I’ve always been comforted by St. Paul’s writing in 

I Corinthians: “Now if Christ is proclaimed as raised 

from the dead, how can some of you say there is no 

resurrection of the dead? If there is no resurrection of 

the dead, then Christ has not been raised; and if Christ 

has not been raised, then our proclamation has been in 

vain and your faith has been in vain. We are even found 

to be representing God, because we testified of God 

that he raised Christ. If Christ has not been raised, your 

faith is futile and you are still in your sins. But in fact 

Christ has been raised from the dead.” (I Cor. 15:12f) 

     These words have given me both comfort and hope 

when a loved one dies. I would like to commend these 

verses to you as well.  The hardest funerals that I have 

conducted throughout my career were for people with 

little to no faith. People with little or no faith have little 

to nothing in terms of a foundation to support them in 

the hardest moments of life. This is the reason that God 

has commanded us to remember the Sabbath day to 

keep holy.  In the Small Catechism, Luther writes “We 

are to fear and love God so that we do not neglect his 

Word and the preaching of it, but regarded as holy and 

gladly hear and learn it. 

    Easter Sunday comes once a year. And this season of 

Easter spans seven weeks.  Remember that the number 

seven represents completion and perfection.  Moreover, 

each and every Sunday is to be a celebration of the 

resurrection of Christ our Lord. 

   I’ll see you in church! 

 Your half German Shepherd, 

                                Pr. Schafer 

     I’m still trying to learn all of your names. I thank 

you for your understanding when I ask you to remind 

me of your name. The best way for me to learn your 

names is to have coffee with you. I love to come to 

your home or have you come to the parsonage.  Who 

knows, I might throw in an Ole and Lena story.  To 

schedule an appointment with me, please call Sharon 

at the church office, 641-748-2736 or if you like, 

please call me at parsonage 641-748-2050 or my 

home in Waukon 563-568-6199. My email address is 

schaferdavide@gmail.com.  Remember not to feed 

me, but I do like coffee.  I am here to serve you in the 

Name of our Lord Christ. With confirmation over with 

for the year, I will now be coming to Grafton on 

Thursdays 

EMMANUEL’S 

EPISTLE 

Emmanuel Lutheran Church 
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For Pastoral Care,  
call Pastor Schafer at his home or contact him 

via e-mail. From Thursday afternoon until 
Sunday morning, you may call the parsonage. 

You may also call the church office or     
Sharon Hulshizer at 641-425-7775. 

 

SPONSORED BY:  
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A Word from  

Interim Pastor David E Schafer  … 
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Thoughts after Easter… 

 
      It seems that the season of Lent, like Advent, 

always seems to catch me off-guard.  In Advent, we 

prepare for the Christ Child to come and then celebrate 

His birth.  We worship, spend time with loved ones, 

open gifts, and then, go back to our daily busyness of 

life in general.  Somehow, then, it is always a 

surprise, when the Lenten season begins and, knowing 

that it is six weeks before Easter, it doesn’t really 

make an impression yet.  We begin the routine of 

preparing and attending weekly Lenten services and 

try to quiet our minds as we reflect and contemplate 

what is to come.  How did it happen that the baby we 

celebrated not so long ago, has become a man with a 

“mission” that will be so different than many foresaw, 

but who’s impact will last forever?  

     This year in particular, maybe the music, the 

reading of the lessons, or perhaps viewing “The 

Chosen”, has offered a new perspective on who Christ 

was and is to us. Watching and listening, studying His 

word, opening our hearts to His call, recognizing the 

fulfillment of the prophets’ words foretold. We 

understand how the Israelites and Jesus’ followers may 

have felt- the conflict between the swift and just ruler 

they expected to come to rescue them and the passive 

and loving Son of Man who preached forgiveness and 

redemption. And yet, there are those who still wait in 

anticipation of the Messiah…  

     On Palm Sunday, I was joyful as I watched the 

children “follow the leader” 

and wave their palms. And 

as we participated in the 

reading of the Passion, I was 

moved by the words that I 

was required to speak as a 

member of the congregation.  

I was shocked to hear myself 

shout out to “Crucify Him”, 

to be caught up and go along 

with the crowd, to hear Peter 

deny Christ three times, and to listen as Pilate said he 

would wash his hands as he could find no fault with 

Jesus. And ultimately, to envision him hanging on a 

cross for my sins, laid in a tomb, and wait…my heart 

was heavy! 

     Of course, we know once again, “the rest of the 

story”- that Jesus did not stay in the tomb, he rose 

again and conquered death so that we might live.  

What a story, what a victory, what a God we have who 

Banners and decor for the 

season 
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loves us so much!  Our hearts should be jubilant and 

our lives should reflect His mission.  It is not the end, 

but only the beginning…  

He has Risen, He has Risen Indeed!                                                          

                                                   -Sharon 

 

Easter Lilies 
Given in Memory of loved ones, From…. 
Clarice Bartz 
Jerry Navratil 

Albert & Doris Ralph 

Earl & Judy Trenhaile 

Phil & Gloria Hackbart 

Bill & Tammy Borchardt 

Charlotte Cole & Family 

Given to the Glory of God, From… 

Koral Rosendahl 

Given in Memory of, From… 

Family of Allan Hanson, In Memory of Allan Hanson 

Gwen Lewis, In Memory of Gene & Rose Marie Nack 

Pr. David & Loretta Schafer, In Memory of our                                                                                              

Parents 

Jane Dalluge and Family, In Memory of Steve Dalluge 

Dean & Mardine Meyer, In Memory of Shirley & Dale 

Meyer 

Family of Armond Braun, In Memory of Armond & 

Marcella Braun 

Chris & Teresa Braun Family, In Memory of Everett 

& Chrystal Braun and Allan Hanson 

Merlin & Lisa Bartz, In Memory of Orland Bartz, 

Jane Buechele, and Jim & Phyllis Davis  

Laurie Nack Bublitz Family, In Memory of Loved 

Ones and Great-grandson-Kuper Dean Malmin. 

Love you Forever! 

Connie Rosenberg Family, In Memory of  

Harper Putz, Don Anderson, and Elmer & 

Pearl Rosenberg 

Thank you to all who shared lilies to beautify our 
sanctuary.  Please take your lily home and if 

there are some left, please feel free to give one 
a home. 

 

The following comes from Our Daily Bread, 

the January 15th devotion: 

 

Life By Death 

When I see the blood, I will pass over you.   

Exodus 12:13  

     Carl was battling cancer and needed a double 

lung transplant. He asked God for new lung, but felt 

odd doing so. He confessed it’s a strange thing to 

pray, because “someone has to die so that I might 

live.” 

    Carl’s dilemma highlights a basic truth of 

Scripture: God uses death to bring life. We see this 

in the story of the exodus. Born into slavery, the 

Israelites languished under the oppressive hands of 

the Egyptians. Pharaoh wouldn’t release his grip 

until God made it personal. Every eldest son would 

die unless the family killed a spotless lamb and 

slathered its blood across their doorposts. (Exodus 12: 

6-7, 12-13). 

    Today, you and I have been born into the bondage 

of sin.  Satan wouldn’t release his grip on us until 

God made it personal, sacrificing His perfect Son on 

the blood-splattered arms of the cross. 

    Jesus calls us to join Him there. Paul explained, 

“I have been crucified with Christ and I no longer 

live, but Christ lives in me” (Galatians 2:20).  When 

we put our faith in God’s spotless Lamb, we commit 

to daily dying with Him—dying to our sin so we 

might rise with Him to new life (Romans 6:4-5). We 

express this faith every time we say no to the 

shackles of sin and yes to the freedom of Christ. 

We’re never more alive than when we die with Jesus. 
                                                     -MIKE WITTMER 

 

Why is death the only path to life? How have you been 

shown that you’ve received Jesus’ death on your 

behalf? 

 

Jesus, your death brings me life. Help me die to sin 

today and live my life through You.    

 

There are Our Daily Bread 

devotionals available, both 

in large and regular print, 

please feel free to take one 

home-they can be located on 

the small table inside the 

wooden doors or in the 

kiosk in the entrance area 
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Pastoral Acts: 
Quinn Dixie Abben and Adley Michelle Abben, 

daughters of Adam Abben and Laura Morrisette were 

baptized on April 9th at Emmanuel. Quinn’s sponsors 

are Travis Abben and Emily Morrisette and Adley’s 

sponsors are Ashley Abben and Dan Morrisette.  

Quinn is 3 years old and Adley is 4 months. We 

welcome Quinn and Adley into our family at 

Emmanuel! May God grant them every blessing as 

they grow in His love and Word.  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Pictures submitted by 

Laura Morrisette 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                  First Communion 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Thank you, Emmanuel 
For the thoughts and prayers during my triple bypass 

and valve replacement surgery and recovery. 

 I am doing well.        -Jerry Navratil  

 
Joys & Sorrows 

If there are special announcements you’d like 

included in the newsletter-special birthdays, 

anniversaries, college updates, etc, please let the 

office know by the third week of the month to get it 

into the next newsletter.  

 

  
 

Keep in your prayers, 

those who are recovering 

from surgery:  Jerry 

Navratil and Peggy Weeg 

(Pastor Weeg’s wife, who 

had shoulder replacement 

surgery);  those needing 

surgery or battling illness, 

and those in Ukraine, 

fighting for their freedom.  

Tegan Trenhaile, Leighton Rosenberg, 

and Gracie Haxton with Pastor Schafer 

on Maundy Thursday 

Adam Abben, Laura 

Morrisette, and 

Quinn & Adley 

Abben with Pastor  

Schafer! 
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Connection Groups continue to meet for fellowship 

and Bible Study. 

Season 2 of “The 

Chosen” is our basis 

for discussion and 

study.  The group meeting on Wednesdays shows 

each episode twice, for better understanding and 

deeper discussion. They are half-way through the 

season and plan to finish mid-June, anticipating when 

Season 3 will be available.   

 

 

“Noisy Offering” will be collected on May 15th   

Bring your coins/special 

offering to church for the 

children.  Please note, in 

March, a key was found 

amongst the offering, 

please contact the office if you are missing a golden 

key with numbers on it.  

 

We hear the phrase, “It takes 

a village”  when referring to 

raising children, but I believe 

it’s appropriate in our church 

life as well, as it would be 

impossible to keep going 

without a collective effort… 

 

Thank You Stewards 
…to our organists, Charlotte Cole, Marena Henkle, 

and Donna Schilling for their continual flexibility, 

preparation time, service, and music.   

…to our April counters: Kim Badker, Teresa Braun, 

and Phil & Gloria Hackbart. 

…to our Lay Ministry steward, Lisa Bartz.  

…to Doris Ralph, our Altar Guild steward.  

…to our PA operators: Garry Backhaus and Will 

Bartz 

…to our March Ushers: Mark Fredrickson, Steve 

McCready, Dick Neeley, Duane Rustad, and Gary 

Schotanus. 

…to Renae Kroneman, our website manager.                  

...to the March Hospitality team members that were 

inadvertently omitted last month:  Phil and Gloria 

Hackbart and Steve & Brenda Trenhaile.  We 

appreciate your willingness to serve. 

…to the April Hospitality Team I:  Lori & Darren 

Marsh, Steve, Kristi, and Zane Arzberger, Vanessa 

& Levi Hanson, Liz Backhaus, Chris & Teresa 

Braun, Joy & Jerry Buechele, Mark Fredrickson, 

Elaine Huebner, Sally & Bryce Mayer, Tammy 

Schuttler, Callie & Jason Athey, and Abbie & Josh 

Steinberg. 

…to our Share Shoppe volunteer, Laurie Nack 

Bublitz. 

Thank You 

…to our Confirmation Students: Jaxon Edwards, 

Landon Hillman, and Aundraya Paulson, for reading 

during our Lenten services and the Palm Sunday 

service, along with  Sophia Urbatsch leading the 

processional of SS children around the sanctuary; and 

the acolytes for helping with what’s asked of them. 

It’s good to have our youth involved with worship!  

…to Jason Hackbart and Michael Cole, for the 

moving in and out of appliances and taking pictures 

to submit to the WCDA for the completion of work 

for our Kitchen Remodeling Grant.  

…to Darren Marsh and crew for the fresh paint job 

in the back halls, bathrooms, and ladies’ powder 

room in the basement, around the elevator and back 

steps, and wherever it needed touching up in the 

sanctuary and elsewhere.  

…to Charlotte Cole and Emi Kuntz for the endless 

cleaning and sorting of kitchen and basement storage 

cupboards. Our new kitchen looks warm and 

inviting. 

…to Linda Koschmeder and Belinda Borchardt for 

filling in at the office while I was quaratining. 

…to all who have helped with church needs and 

assisted Pastor Schaefer with whatever was needed at 

the time; to those who work in the “background” 

without acknowledgement.  

 
Did You Know 

… Through Easter Sunday, we       

designated loose offering and, along 

with other donations given, were 

able to send $949.79 to Lutheran 

World Relief to help those affected 

by the Ukraine crisis?  This money 

will also be matched dollar for dollar through offers 

from two churches in Wisconsin leading the way, 

along with other congregations.   

                                           

 …That Iowa Mission District NALC youth have the 

opportunity to attend a Mission trip in Louisiana this 

summer and Emmanuel has one student planning to 

attend?  Harley Rongved is going with the youth 
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from July 25th -August 1st. The NALC disaster relief 

is coordinating the Mission work. There are around  

60 young people signed up to go, with potential for       

more!   

 
…That this display was assembled by Teresa Braun 
and her sister, Linda Christianson?  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

They enjoy putting together these types of displays 
and we certainly have benefitted from their work! 

 
The details are amazing! 

Thank you for sharing your talent with Emmanuel! 
 
 
 

Confirmand/ Graduate recognition  
The Women of the Church hosted a recognition 
reception for our Confirmands and Graduates on 
Sunday, April 24th.   This year we recognize Jaxon 

Edwards, son of Kyle 
and Amy Edwards and 
Aundraya Paulson, 
daughter of Chris and 
the late Scott Paulson.   
They will be confirmed 
at Emmanuel on May 1st 
by Pastor David E. 
Schafer and Pastor W. 
Paul Weeg.  

 
Our Graduates 
this year are 
Emma Hicken, 
daughter of Cory 
and Kim Hicken 
and Zach 
Badker, son of 
Jon and Kim 
Badker.  Emma 
attends St Ansgar High School and Zach attends 
Central Springs High School.  

 

 
 

“But now thus says 
the Lord, he who 
created you, O Jacob, 
he who formed you, O 
Israel: ‘Fear not, for I 
have redeemed you; I 
have called you by 
name, you are mine.’” 

     Isaiah 43:1 
 
 
           From “The Chosen”, Season One    
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      STEWARDSHIP MUSINGS 
Taken from the app: Daily Bible Inspirations 

 

The result of humility and the fear of the LORD is 

wealth, honor, and life. 

 Proverbs 22:4 

 
 

God Wants Your White Elephant 

 
    There’s a popular gift-exchange 

game played around Christmas 

called the White Elephant. Everyone 

buys a gift. It can be humorous or 

perhaps valuable, often, it is totally 

useless.  The unwanted gifts are the 

“white elephants”; perhaps an ugly 

piece of home décor, a wacky garden 

gnome, a rusty tire iron, or a CD from some bad 

musician. 

    While rules vary, part of the excitement is in 

stealing something of value from another player, or in 

trading a gift you don’t want for something you do.  

No one wants to be stuck at the end with a white 

elephant. 

    Today’s verse speaks of valuable gifts that we all 

desire: wealth, honor, life itself. The problem is, 

while we desire these gifts, we want them while still 

holding onto our pride. We want wealth without 

trusting God for our provision. We want honor 

without first humbling ourselves and giving God His 

due. We want a life without revering God as the source 

of life. 

    Pride and independence are nothing but a white 

elephant: useless, ugly—more of a burden than a 

pleasure. But unlike the party game, God wants your 

white elephant! In exchange, He will give you the most 

valuable gifts in the world. 
                                                   -JOHN MICHALAK 

 
 

 

What white elephant will I bring to Jesus today? 

 

 

Dear loving God, 

Thank you for seeing me as a valuable person. Help 

me to see myself as You see me. May I never take the 

gift of salvation for granted. I pray in the precious 

name of Jesus, Amen. 
 

From our Compassion International 
Sponsor Child, Lawrence: 

 
 

Hi Friends,  
 
    I hope this finds you well. How is  everything there 
to your place? What about your family? I hope they 
are doing well and everything is well. Back to me I am 
doing well with my family and everything is well. 
     How is the weather in your place? In my place the 
weather is sunny, but yesterday it rained. It rained 
heavily. 
     We have closed schools for third term. I tried my 
best and I was position two and I got three hundred 
and ten. My best subject is Maths and science. I love 
maths because it helps me how to count money 
when I have been sent to the shop. I love science  
because it talks about the garden and I love going to 
the garden. 
    Am now at home helping my parents at the garden. 
We have planted beans and maize. I always help my 
parents to weed the garden.   
     I appreciate for the gift that you sent to me. I  
received 3157.32 Kenya schillings. I bought a mat-
tress, school bag, slippers, sugar, and tea leaves. May 
the Lord bless work of your hands. I really thank for 
the gift. I am praying for you that the Lord     protects 
and be with you. 
 

           From your son,                                                                                                               
 LAWRENCE EMOJONG 
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Congregational Council Minutes 

Emmanuel Lutheran Church 
March 14th, 2022 

 

Meeting called to order by: Mark Fredrickson - 

President 

Attended:  Mark Borchardt- V President, Patti 

Rustad - Stewardship, Belinda Borchardt-

Evangelism, Abbie Steinberg-Christian Education, 

Will Bartz-Youth, and Sharon Hulshizer, 

Secretary/Treasurer. 

Absent: Emi Kuntz-Lay Ministry and Jason 

Hackbart- Property. 

Devotions: Will Bartz 

Agenda review: M/S/C to accept agenda as 

amended: add JC Dawald when he arrives. 

 

Review Printed Minutes: M/S/C to accept minutes 

as corrected: change Cantata date to April 30th  

 

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer’s report accepted. 

 

Administrative Report: Pastor Staley conducted the 

funeral for Jay White.  Discussion on payment: he 

will receive pulpit supply pay + mileage.  Squirrels 

are in the back shed, Jeff will spray some solution to 

see if it works as a deterrent.  

 

JC Dawald:  has looked over a life insurance policy 

that was purchased and given to Emmanuel. 

Discussion of type of policy and how the payout is 

affected under various scenarios.  Council will revisit 

this in September.  

 

Board Highlights: 

Stewardship- Board met via text and has decided 

to designate the Sunday loose offering for a 

month to Ukraine assistance through Lutheran 

World Relief. 

Lay Ministry- no report.  

Evangelism- All approval has been given for the 

existing highway 9 sign through the State and 

DOT. Renae Kroneman is helping with vinyl 

lettering to update the existing sign.  

 

Y& E:  Met on Feb 17th via zoom to discuss 

Easter breakfast, VBS, and a possible lock-in. 

More Sunday School teachers are needed - 

possibly creating four classrooms instead of 

three. 

  

Property-  Written report submitted by Jason 

Hackbart on Ed unit flooring options.  Council 

discussed options and feels more discussion is 

needed with the Property committee.  

 

Membership review: none 

Unfinished business:  

     a) Call Committee: no updates. 

     b) PA system: Seems to be working fine for now. 

     c) Nativity set: still considering what to use as a 

budget for purchase. 

     d) Ed Unit flooring: already discussed options, 

some prefer the plank or “floating floor” 

option. 

     e) Annual audit: was completed on March 10th by 

Yvonne Tourtellott and Jane Dalluge. 

       

 

 New Business: 

        a) Piano tuning: M/S/C to increase the tuning 

to 3 times a year and pay from the                                          

Organ Fund.  

        b) Small and Rural Church Ministry Course 

(NALC): is being offered via zoom to all 

interested.  Council members are encouraged 

to look into it.  Pastor Schafer plans to 

attend. There are four scheduled times and 

topics, offered once a month from March 

until June.  

 

Next meeting devotion’s preparer: Sharon 

Hulshizer 

Next meeting date and time is Monday, April 11th  

at 7:00 p.m.  

 

M/S/C- Meeting adjourned with the Lord’s 

Prayer.                         

                                                    

                            -Secretary, Sharon Hulshizer 
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Treasurer’s Report 
Financial Balance Information                                        

for March 1-31st, 2022 

General Fund 

Beginning Balance: $54,449.98 

 

   Interest: $10.96 

   Offering Revenues: $ 12,282.00 

   Lenten Service Offering: $1,424.00 

   Refund for Office supplies: $21.39 

   Insurance Refund:  $82.00 

   E-giving Revenues: $357.07 

Total Revenues: $ 14,177.42 

Total revenues + Beginning balance:  $68,627.40 

Expenses: $12,173.55 

End of month Balance: $56,453.85 

 

******************************************* 

 

Memorial Day 2022 

 

On Monday, May 30th, beginning at 10:00 a.m., 

there will be a Memorial Day service at the 

Grafton Cemetery. 

 

The service will be led by Post Commander, 

Philip Hackbart. Brian Huinker will be our Guest  

Speaker and Memorial Day tributes will be read.   

Special music will be provided by local talent.  

The American Legion Honor Guard and the  

St. Ansgar Middle School band will participate  

in the service. 

 

Please join us in remembering those who have 

given their lives in service to our country. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

TWC 
 (The Women’s Council) 

         April 19th, 2022 
Emi shared devotions entitled, “Stored Goodness”, 
based on Psalm 31. Like “hope chests” of the past, it 
reminds us that God has been storing up his 
goodness for us and that it is much more valuable 
than those things we store up for ourselves.  His 
ultimate blessing is his nearness to his people, as He 
holds us close to his heart.  TWC began with the 
reading of the purpose. Secretary minutes from 
March stand approved as read.  Treasurer’s written 
report was submitted.  There is $8,122.41 in 
Savings and $1,102.81 in Checking.  Outstanding 
bills include one for napkins. Waiting on bills from 
Nick’s plumbing and Johnny Duvall for 
wiring.  Correspondence includes: 1) an invite to a 
Spring Luncheon from the Women of St James 
Church in Mason City on April 30th, 2) a flyer from 
Bethlehem Lutheran in Manly for their WELCA 
Guest Night on May 4th, and 3) a current Newsletter 
from the WNALC.  

Old Business:  1) LWR Projects: all are 
completed and delivered. Several quilts will be 
delivered to Waverly. Thrivent Funds were applied 
for and received, used for batting for the 
quilts.  There should be enough batting to make 75 
quilts. A sewing day for this summer may be set up. 
2) Kitchen Remodeling Project:  Ovens are installed 
and wired in, have been cleaned out and turned on 
to test.  Plumbing has been completed, electrical 
needs to be finished. Arne will install remaining lazy 
susans at the end of this week. Still need to 
determine where the ceiling vent exhaust fan  was 
ordered from and who installs that. 3) “The Chosen” 
Bible Study: there has been a great attendance, 
discussion of table placement to accommodate 
more women attending.  
4) Graduation/Confirmation Reception: will be this 
coming Sunday.  Cards have been made;/gifts 
gathered.  Set up will take place on Friday morning 
at 9 a.m. Meet on Sunday at 8 a.m. to cut cakes and 
help set up food with the Fellowship servers.  5) 
Good Samaritan Birthday Party: is on May 12th. 
Judy Trenhaile and Belinda  Borchardt will provide 
music, Charlotte will fill in if needed.  
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 New Business: 1) Invitation to WELCA Guest 
Night at Bethlehem Lutheran Church in Manly, May 
4th at 7 p.m.: information will be put into church 
bulletin and flyer hung on the bulletin board. 2) 
Summer schedule for TWC:  Meetings will continue 
through June, no meetings in July and August. “The 
Chosen” Bible study should wrap up in mid-June, no 
study in July or August.  3) Possible presentation by 
Loretta Schafer on her doll collection in May: more 
information needed. 4) Updated Hospitality teams 
lists: will be tabled until next month.  
 Next TWC Meeting will be Tuesday, May 
17th at 9:00 a.m.   Meeting adjourned with the 
Lord’s Prayer. 
          -Acting Secretary, Belinda Borchardt 
 

 

Thank you to all who have helped with the sewing 

and making of the quilts, the packing of the activity 

and personal care kits, or who have contributed 

money to help our women with these important gifts 

for our brothers and sisters in Christ. 

 

 

 

Update from the Call Committee:  the Call 

 Committee met on April 21st to review a resume 

submitted. It was decided not to move further with 

the applicant at this time.  -Secretary, Brittany Bartz 

 

 

The following is a list of 

items given by the 

Women of the Church 

(ENALCW) from  

April 2021-April 2022: 

QUILTS: 

9-11-21:  5 -Convocation 

10-21-21:   18 – LWR 

4-8-22:      58 -  LWR 

 

4-24-22:  2-Graduates,  3-Local, 5- Share Shoppe, 

5- Salvation Army, 5- Men’s Shelter, 5-Women’s 

Shelter, 5- VA in Mason City, 6- Crisis Intervention, 

10-LSI (Bremwood) in Waverly. 

 

SCHOOL KITS:   10- Convocation; 37 LWR (Fall);  

   38 LWR (Spring)  

 

 

PERSONAL CARE 

KITS:  

10-Convocation 

  4-LWR 

 

 

Requested for the Parsonage:  Some patio furniture 

and a small table to use in the sunroom area. If you 

have anything, please contact the church office. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Submitted 

by Myra 

Dierks 



 

May 2022 (all events subject to Covid restrictions)  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1   Confirmation Sunday 
 

9:30 a.m.  Worship w/HC 
10:30 a.m. Fellowship 
10:40 a.m. Sunday School 

2  3 4 
1:00 p.m. 

Connection Group 
 

7:00 p.m. 
Choir 

5 6 7  

8   Mother’s Day 

 
9:30 a.m.  Worship  
             Choir sings  
10:30 a.m. Fellowship 
10:40 a.m. Sunday School 
 

 

9 
7:00 p.m. 

Church Council 
 

10  11 
1:00 p.m. 

Connection Group 
 

 

12  13 14 

15 Fifth Sunday of Easter 

 
9:30 a.m.  Worship  
            Noisy Offering 
10:30 a.m. Fellowship 
10:40 a.m. Sunday School 

16 

 

 

17 
9:00 a.m. 

TWC 

 (The Women’s 

Council) 

18 
1:00 p.m. 

Connection Group 
 

 

19 20 21  

22 Sixth Sunday of Easter 

 
9:30 a.m.  Worship  
10:30 a.m. Fellowship 
10:40 a.m. Sunday 
School? 

23  24  25 
1:00 p.m. 

Connection Group 
 

 

26 

 

27  28  

29 Seventh Sunday of Easter 

 
9:30 a.m.  Worship  
10:30 a.m. Fellowship 

 

30 Memorial Day                                        
 

Service at  
10 a.m. 
Grafton  

Cemetery 
 

 
 

31 
 

 
 

http://www.calendarlabs.com/holidays/shared/mothers-day.php
http://www.calendarlabs.com/holidays/us/memorial-day.php
http://www.calendarlabs.com/holidays/us/memorial-day.php


 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hospitality Team II: Clarice Bartz 

 

Ushers: Mark & Belinda Borchardt, Ken Kroneman, Calvin Thompson, Troy Tourtellott, and Gregg Urbatsch    

Lay Ministry: Janice Nelson   

Counters: Belinda Borchardt and Connie Rosenberg                    

Altar Guild: Charlotte Cole and Janice Nelson                                       

Share Shoppe Volunteer:  Gloria Hackbart                                         

PA Operator:  Darren Marsh 

May Acolytes Greeters Organist 

Sunday, May 1st      

Confirmation Sunday  
Gus Walk Sharon Walk Donna Schilling 

Sunday, May 8th   
Mother’s Day 

Landon Hillman  Charlotte Cole 

Sunday, May 15th   

Fifth Sunday of Easter 
Jaxon Edwards Jeanie White Marena Henkle 

Sunday, May 22nd     
Sixth Sunday of Easter Audraya Paulson Crystal Wilde Marena Henkle 

Sunday, May 29th      
Seventh Sunday of Easter  

Kenzie Sorenson Marsha Wilde Marena Henkle 

Emmanuel Lutheran Church 

308 4th Avenue 
PO Box 282 

Grafton, Iowa 50440 
 

641-748-2736 
Address Service Requested 
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